
 1 

 

DEFER DRAGON’S BURNING 
Defer Behavior 

Pledge 

Today I will DO 

my best to BE 

my best 

I will be respect-

ful 

I will practice 

responsibility 

I will always be 

safe 

I will show my  

Dragon pride. 

December 1, 2016 

Karen Sullivan 

Defer Principal 

 

 

Seven  Habits 

Be Proactive 

Begin with the End 

in mind 

Put first things 

first 

Think Win-Win 

Seek first to under-

stand, then to be 

understood 

Synergize– togeth-

er is better 

Sharpen the Saw 
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Town Hall 

 
 
Defer staff and students have added another element to our leadership work.  This year each Defer 
student has a leadership necklace  that they wear every Friday.  The necklace recognizes the ways in 
which students are serving as leaders at Defer.   Students earn charms  for their necklace as they 
show leadership and once a month our entire school comes together to celebrate the charms earned 
at our Town Hall meeting. Our first Town Hall was November 22nd and the following categories were 
awarded a charm: 
 
October Homework -  These students had all homework completed for the month of October.   
 
Green Squad – These 3rd and 4th grade students help to recycle every lunch hour as well as handling 
classroom paper recycling. 
 
PBIS – These students had zero  card flips for the entire first semester. 
 
Shooting Star – One student from each class is recognized for their classroom leadership that is going 
above and beyond  the expectations. 
 
The Shooting Star awards will be posted in the hallway outside of the gym and each month a new set 
of Shooting Stars will be added to this hallway of recognition.   
 
Ask your child about their leadership necklace.  What charms have they earned so far?  What is their 
goal?  How will they achieve their goal?   
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Stand Up and Cheer! 

 
We are cheering at Defer School!  We have three groups of students who recently participated in competi-

tions and we couldn’t be prouder of them or their accomplishments! 

FIRST LEGO League 
 

Eight of our fifth grade girls competed on November 19th in the FIRST LEGO League competition.  The com-
petition provides the opportunity to apply science, technology, engineering, and math concepts (STEM), 
plus a big dose of imagination, to solve a problem.  Along their journey, they develop critical thinking and 
team-building skills, basic STEM applications, and even presentation skills, as they must present their solu-
tions with a dash of creativity to judges.   They also must design, build, and program a robot using LEGO 
MINDSTORMS®, and then compete on a table-top playing field.  The girls were successful in all areas. 

 
 
Our Defer team was made up of:  Ella Johnson, Lauren Lemmen, Natalie Lemmen, Allison Novak, Kate 
Ozar, Millie Robarge, and Chloe Roy and was coached by Mike Novak.   Congratulations to the entire 
team!  They will be presenting their work at the December 12th School Board Meeting to the entire com-
munity. 
 

WCCCD Holiday Family Traditions Art and Essay Contest 
 

This annual contest is open to all students in Wayne county and provides an opportunity for students to 
write about traditions their families have around the holidays.  Winners of this contest were invited to 
ride on the fire truck during the Grosse Pointe Thanksgiving Parade on Friday, November 25th.   This year 
winners from Defer school include:  Miah Evans, Emilia Koper, Mikinzi Allen, and Ella Neds-Fox.  Honora-
ble mention went to:  Addie Wiegand, Liam Raether, Lily Ozar, Elijah Hinz, and Mason Cole.  Congratula-
tions to all of these authors!  
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The 4/5 Magnet classroom students participated in a writing contest through U of M Dearborn’s Young Au-

thor’s Festival.  The guest author at the festival was Christopher Paul Curtis.  His book, Bud, Not Bud-

dy, highlights the importance of family and helping others. Students were invited to write a personal narra-

tive, poem, or essay related to the importance of family using personal family stories and memories. There 

were over 250 entries from 3rd-5th grade students around Wayne, Macomb, and Oakland county.  We had 5 of 

the winners from Defer, including the Grand Prize winner.  Jet Miller won the grand prize, Hanley Desmyter 

won 1st place for 5th grade, Cassidy Woolums won 2nd  place for 5th grade, Josh Lemanski won 1st place for 4th 

grade, and Maria Fontes won 2nd place for 4th grade.  Our students were asked to read their winning pieces at 

the Young Author’s Festival and they participated in breakout sessions on how to become better writ-

ers.  They also participated in a book signing with Christopher Paul Curtis.  It was a great day celebrating our 

5 writing contest winners 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

U of M Dearborn Young Author Festival 

Winter Recess Reminder 
 

Defer students go outdoors for recess two times each day throughout the school year un-
less it is raining hard or the wind chill is below zero degrees Fahrenheit.  All students must 
have boots and snow pants to play on the field once the snow is on the ground – other-
wise they must stay on the blacktop and woodchip areas.  Please make sure your child 
comes to school dressed properly for the weather.  We ask that you write your child’s 
name on his/her gloves, hats, boots, and coat.   
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For the last seven years the Grosse Pointe Public Schools has been honoring  employees through the Distin-

guished Employee Award.  The  Award is to recognize staff that has gone above the beyond in their role.  

This year Mrs. Janette High, one of our first grade teachers, received this award and she, along with nine 

other employees,  were honored at the November 28th School Board meeting.  Mrs. High has been a teacher 

in the district for 22 years with almost her entire career being at Defer.  Janette is an amazing person and 

teacher and our Defer students and families know her as the heart of Defer.  Congratulations to Mrs. High!   

Distinguished Employee 
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SAFETY/SERVICE 

 

 

In November, Defer Safety/Service walked to TCBY for a waffle cone. It was a beautiful day for a walk.  Ashley at TCBY, was fabu-
lous to everyone.   Everyone got a chance to participate in the Mannequin Challenge.  It was wonderful to see all the students 
interacting so well outside of school.  

 

Have a Safe and Happy Holiday, 

 

Helen Srebernak 

 

Safety/Service Member of the Month-November  
 

Safety:  Haddon B. 

Service: Stephanie K. 
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 December 2016 

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 3 Book Fair Begins 

Holiday  Craft Fair 

4 5 Book Fair 
Vocal Concert 

7 pm  Gr. 1,3,5 and Choir 

6  
Book Fair 

7 Book Fair 

Diversity Parent  

meeting  Maire 6:30 

8 
Book Fair 

9 
Book Fair 

10 

11 12  
Report cards 

home 

13 14 
PTO meeting  

7:00 PM 

15 16 

Pierce Choir Perfor-

mance 2:50-3:15 

17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 
Holiday Sing 

Along  and  

Instrumental  

Concert 10: 00 AM 

Pierce Choir Performanc 2:15 

24 

25 26 
Holiday Break Begins 

School resumes 

January 9th 

27 28 29 30 31 

January 2017 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 

School Re-

sumes 

10 
PTO Meeting 

7:00 pm Maire 

11 12 13 14 

15 16 

No School 

MLK Day 

17 18 19 
Kindergarten 

Information Night 

20 21 

22 23 24 25 
Safety Service 

Pierce Pool 

26 27 
No School 

Staff Development 

28 

29 30 31     
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